








June 8, 1950, Class of 1920, held their 30th class reunion at Dr. Scheffey’s home in Merion, Pa.
We hope that all classes this year will have as good a representation during their reunion in 1951.

JEFFERSON SOCIETY FOR CLINICAL
INVESTIGATION

The twenty-fourth Annual Dinner of the Jefferson So-
ciety for Clinical Investigation was held on the 26th of
October, 1950, at the Barclay Hotel. Dr. Julius H. Com-
roe, Jr., Professor of Physiology and Pharmacology, Grad-
uate School of Medicine, University of Pennsylvania, was
the guest speaker. The title of the talk was “Observations
on Clinical Investigation.”

The meeting was attended by 67 active and emeritus
members.

The Thomas McCrae Award was presented to Dr. Fred-
erick B. Wagner, Jr., for his paper entitled “Surgical As-
pects of Meckel's Diverticulum.” The Augustus A. Eshner
Award was presented to Dr. John H. Hodges for his paper
entitled "The Effect of Racial Mixtures on Erythrocytic
Sickling.”

Dr. Robert B. Nye assumed the Presidency of the So-
ciety for the forthcoming scholastic year. Other officers for
the year are Dr. Kenneth E. Fry, Vice-President; Dr. Fred-
erick B. Wagner, Secretary; and Dr. Joseph P. Long, Treas-
urer. Dr. Warren R. Lang is chairman of the program
committee.

MID-WINTER SMOKER
TO BE
HELD DURING POST-GRADUATE COURSE

The plans have been completed and programs mailed
for the Post-Graduate Instruction Courses, January 24, 25
and 26, 1951.

The Entertainment Committee has arranged to have the
Mid-Winter Smoker and Annual Business Meeting on
January 25th in the Burgundy Room of the Bellevue-
Stratford Hotel.

QUESTIONNAIRES

If you have not already done so, will you please be good
enough to fill in and return your questionnaire to the
Alumni Office. We are most anxious to have your correct
address so that we can keep you informed on what is

going on at Jefferson.



We
have
tried dur-
ing the past
year to make
the Bulletin a
message that would
carry interest to the
general alumni. We ap-
preciate all the suggestions
we have received from you and
thank you for them, and take this
opportunity to wish you and yours
a very Merry Christmas. This year par-
ticularly our thoughts turn to “Peace on
Earth, Good Will Toward Men.” We know
that our loyal alumni all over the world will
make every effort to protect our freedom. May
your New Year be a joyous one. Know that our
thoughts and prayers are always with you wherever you are.

The
Board of Trustees
The College
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The Faculty
Your Executive
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